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\ Republic of the Philippines
\ J ‘ zr Bepartment of Education

ESSD-RA-2025-34
REGION IV-A CALABARZON

June 7, 2024

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2013
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/ staff, as well as the concerned public.
(Visit depedcalabarzon.ph)

RESCHEDULING OF THE FIRST QUARTER MEETING
FOR GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM (GPP)

COORDINATORS FOR FY 2025

Relative to Regional Memorandum No. 65, s. 20251, this Office informs all
concerned that the first quarter meeting of Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP)

Coordinators for FY 2025, originally scheduled for March 11, 2025, will be
rescheduled to March 12, 2025.

Other provisions in the previous Memorandum are still in effect.

For information and guidance of all concerned.

03/ROE7

1 Schedule of Quarterly Meetings of Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP) Coordinators for FY 2025
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Regional Memorandum
No.65 5.2025
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SCHEDULE OF QUARTERLY MEETINGS OF
GULAYAN SA PAARALAN PROGRAM (GPP)
COORDINATORS FOR FY 2025

Schools Division Superintendents

Relative to DepEd Memorandum No. 223, s. 2016!, this Office, through the
Education Support Services Division (ESSD), hereby disseminates the schedule

of quarterly meetings of Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP) Coordinators for
FY 2025.

The meeting is intended to provide updates and address concerns regarding the
implementation of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program (GPP) and the Integrated
School Nutrition Model (ISNM).

Participants in this activity include the ESSD Chief, Nutritionist-Dietitian II,
SBFP-Technical Assistant I, and Division GPP Coordinators. To ensure updated
communication, all GPP Coordinators are requested to update the GPP
Coordinators Directory for FY 2025 through the following link:
https:/ /tinvurl.com/GPPDirectory2025 on or before February 14, 2025.

The meetings will be conducted via the MS Teams platform. The meeting link
will be shared through the 2025 GPP IV-A Group Chat a day before the
scheduled meeting.

Enclosure 1 provides detailed meeting schedules.

For inquiries, please contact Dr. Eduarda M. Zapanta, Chief Education
Supervisor, or Ms. Johnalen Aira S. Soberano, Nutritionist-Dietitian II of the
Education Support Services Division at email address
essd.calabarzon@deped.gov.ph.

Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

ATTY. ALBER' T. ESCOBARTE, CESO II
@ Regional DirectoW

1 Strengthening the Implementation of the Gulayan sa Paaralan Program in Public Elementary and
Secondary Schools Nationwide
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Enclosure 1. SCHEDULE OF GPP QUARTERLY MEETINGS FOR FY 2025

DATE TIME PLATFORM
March 11, 2025 10:00 AM
June 3, 2025 10:00 AM
September 3, 2025 10:00 AM MS Teams
December 3, 2025 10:00 AM




